
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Minister, 
 
Cheshire & Warrington Devolution Priority Programme 
 
We welcome your letter of 16 December 2024 and the proposals regarding 
Devolution.  Since then we have met with Baroness Taylor and civil servants to 
discuss how we can jointly build a programme to deliver devolution proposals here in 
Cheshire & Warrington.  The three local authorities, Cheshire East, Cheshire West & 
Chester and Warrington are committed to working in partnership to progress a 
devolution agreement with His Majesty’s Government and establish a Mayoral 
Strategic Authority by May 2026.  We look forward to working with you and your 
colleagues in 2025 and are grateful that you have recognised all the previous pre-
planning work we have done together that has resulted in us being recognised for 
inclusion in the Devolution Priority Programme. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

                                                                                                                                  
 

Cllr Louise Gittins     Cllr Nick Mannion  
Leader - Cheshire West & Chester Council Leader - Cheshire East Council 

 
 

                                                                                             
                                                           
Cllr Michael Gorman     Cllr Hans Mundry 
Deputy Leader - Cheshire East Council  Leader - Warrington Borough Council  

 

                           

 

  

 
Jim McMahon OBE MP 

Minister of State for Local Government & 

English Devolution 

2 Marsham Street 

London 

SW1P 4DF 

 

  9th January 2025 


